
 

Fed Workers Make Nearly Double Private Sector 

Employees, Still Demand Pay Hike 

Kathryn Watson 

June 27, 2016 

Federal workers make on average nearly twice as much as those in the private sector, but 

government employee unions want a pay increase more than three times larger than President 

Barack Obama proposed. 

The American Federation Of Government Employees, American Federation of State, County and 

Municipal Employees, American Postal Workers’ Union and 20 other unions representing 

federal employees sent a letter to Congress seeking a 5.3 percent pay hike next year. Obama 

proposed a 1.6 percent increase. 

Federal workers receive 78 percent more than private sector employees when benefits are 

factored in, according to an October 2015 study by the Cato Institute. That study used Bureau of 

Economic Analysis data to find the average federal employee earns about $119,000 annually, 

including salary and benefits, compared to the private sector average of $67,000. 

The unions claimed federal employees have “sacrificed” too much in pay cuts through the years.   

“At a time when we need to recruit the best and brightest to civil service, federal pay is falling 

further behind the private sector and living standards for federal employees and their families 

continue to decline,” the letter reads. “A catch-up raise to reflect market rates in 2017 is 

imperative.” 

The unions’ 5.3 percent push echoes the 5.3 percent figure proposed in a bill introduced earlier 

this year by Rep. Brian Schatz, a Democrat from Hawaii, and Rep. Gerry Connolly, a Democrat 

from federal worker-saturated Northern Virginia. 
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